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SEARCHERS GEM AND MINERAL SOCIETY, INC.
Established June 20, 1958
Mailing Address: P. O. Box 3492, Anaheim, CA 92804

AFFILIATIONS:

California Federation of Mineralogical Societies

SCRIbS
CLUB OFFICERS
President Lola Tapia 776-9815
1st Vice President Jorge B. Hurtado 995-3779
2nd Vice President Walter Mroch 826-2132
Secretary Bobbie Wayne (310) 431-4759
Treasurer Margaret Neeley 535-2030
Federation Delegate George Mitchum 897-2407
Director Alice Lux 992-2757
COMMITTEE CHAIRPERSONS
Historian Jan Gillette 776-9467
Anaheim Arts Council Margaret Neeley 535-2030
Arts Council Alternate Mae Freedman 774-6665
1992 Show Chairman Beth Pelfrey 774-2754
1992 Show Co-Chairman George Lux 992-2757
Bulletin Editor Marge Jordan 897-2407
Alternate Bulletin Editor Jeanne Howe 529-3613
Bulletin Mailout Betty Henderson 772-1996
Cultural Arts George Mitchum 897-2407
Membership Milly Arvanites 838-1924
Public Lands Elmer Parsons 870-5495
Hospitality Gwen Anes 494-5723
Sunshine Froma Reiter 879-3514
Alternate Sunshine Doris Pelfrey - 774-2754
Veterans Coordinator Jim Everitt 525-7710
Monthly Drawing Floyd Neeley 535-2030
Meeting Host Bill Keyes 535-1484

American Federation of Mineralogical Societies

The Searchers Gem and Mineral Society, Inc., meet on the second Tuesday cf each
month at the Anaheim Memorial Hospital Medical Office Building, 1211 W. LaPalma
Avenue, Anaheim, CA. Meetings begin at 7:30 PM. Visitors are always welcome.

Membership dues are accepted January thru September. Adult members: $10:00
each, and Junior members $2,00 each.

Field Trips are usually held on the third weekend of each month. These are
announced monthly. Trip maps, added activities, time changes and cther pertinent
information will be published in the bulletin

Board Meetings are held on the fourth Wednesday of. each month. These will be
held in the boardroom in basement of the Anaheim Memorial Hospital Medical
Office Building at.7:30 PM.

WORKSHOPS: Workshops have been temporarily cancelled.

Silversmithing - Temporarily cancelled.

Deadline for items to be included in the bulletin is the first (1lst) Tuesday
of each month., Please mail all items to: Marge Jordan, 12161 Bartlett Streef
Garden Grove, CA 92645-1525. -
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PRESIDENT'S MESSAGE

Three weeks from today (Ncvember 3rd) will be national election day. The
Desert Bill failed so you can see that our letters and phone calls did have an
effect. Be sure to exercise your right to VOTE.

For a few years I have been hearing about the club wanting to start a Scholar-
ship Fund of it's own. I would like to see this happen this year and perhaps name
this Scholarship after Dennis. This is something to think about and investigate
the possibilities to accomplish this.

Our nominating committee is still at work recruiting members for offices.
They still have two vacancies. Open nominations for 1993 officers will be accepted
from the floor at both the October and November meetings. Remember, part of belonging
to a club is participating in the operation of the club. If you are contacted please
give the position you may be asked to £ill a lot of consideration.

Our ThanksgivingField trip to Wileys Well/Coon Hollow area (Nov 25 thru 29th)
will be hosted by Jay Cole and George Mitchum. '

Mark your calendars for Friday, December 4th and plan on attending our annual
Christmas Dinner. Tickets will be available this evening.

Congratulations to Larry Richey for winning a Second Place Ribbon in the Gem
and Mineral Exhibit at the Los Angeles County Fair. Larry was placed in the Pro-
fessional Class rather than the Amateur Clases since he had elected to use his own
case rather than the fair's. Sorry Larry but placing Second in the Pro class is
an accomplishment to be proud of.

Lola Tapia
SHOWS :

Oct 17 & 18 Vista Gem & Mineral Society
Brengle Terrace Community Recreation Center
1200 Vale Terrace
Vista, CA
Oct 17 - 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM
Oct 18 - 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM

Oct 17 & 18 VWhittier Gem & Mineral Society
Whittier Masonic Temple
7604 Greenleaf Ave
Whittier, CA
Oct 17 - 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM
Oct 18 - 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM

Oct 24 & 25 Orange Belt Mineralogical Society
National Orange Show Grounds - Citrus Bldg
Use Arrowhead Entrance
San Bernardino, CA
Oct 24 - 10:00 AM to 6:00 PM
Oct 25 - 10:00 AM to 5:00 PM

Nov 7 & 8 - Yucca Valley Gem Society
Yucca Valley Nutrition Ctr, 57093 - 29 Palms Hwy
Yucca Valley, CA
Nov 7 - 10:00 to 6:00 PM
Nov 8 - 10:00 to 5:00 PM
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HIGHLIGHTS OF THE SEPTEMBER GENERAL MEETING: '

Russ Korn, one of our new members has volunteered to be the Searcher's
representative to the Long Beach Veteran's hospital.

Our own DeMcLean celebrated his 89th birthday on September 7th. Everyone joined
in singing "Happy Birthday" and wishing him well. Congratulations De and may you
have many many more.

Peggy Wesley, 1993 Show Chairman reports that things are shaping up for our
show but she still needs volunteers to chair some of the committees. Check with
Peggy to see what YOU can do.

Motion made, seconded and approved to donate $150 to the World-of-Rockhounds
Association and $125 to cover our annual dues.

The new law concerning rockhounding at Jade Cove was brought up. If any of
you are going to be in that area check it out before you venture out.

There were several questions regarding the CFMS Scholarship Fund. Elmer Parsons
will clarify the Fund in the next bulletin.

Marge

CFMS SCHOLARSHIP FUND:

At our last General meeting there were several questions regarding the CFMS
Scholarships. I think the following information will clarify and answer these
questions.

In 1974, the Board of Directors of the CFMS established a Scholarship Endowment
Fund, the interest from which is used for Scholarships. The CFMS established the
operating regulation for this program, the method of selecting honorees, and the
disbursement of the Scholarship Funds.

People who have made great contributions to the CFMS educational goals are
selected yearly and are asked to choose a college or university for the scholarship
given in their honor. This year the CFMS presented five students with scholarships
of $2000 each. In addition the CFMS has been given the honor of offering two stipends
of $1,500 to geology students at the University of California and Stanford Unlver51ty
in the name of Robert 0. Diedrich, former CFMS President. :

A tribute was made td the honorees and the students at the recent CFMS Awards
Banquet in Hayward, CA.

The Searchers are a patron society having donated $1.00 per member plus $100.00.
If further donations should be approved this year the monies are to be sent to
Lorraine Bradford, P O Box 14, Angels Camp, CA 95221. After November donations may
be sent to Elmer Parsons, 1561 N. Concord Ave, Fullerton, CA 92631. Checks should be
made payable to the CFMS Scholarship Fund.

Elmer Parsons
CFMS Scholarship Fund Representative

NOTICE: All items for the November bulletin should be sent to me by November 2nd.

Marge
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MEMBERSHIP:

Welcome to new members who joined in August and please add their names to
your '92 Membership Roster:

KOENIG, Samuel and Frieda R.
9262 Thistle Road

Anaheim, CA 92804

(714) 776-4151

LEE, Michael LEE, Chris - Jr Member
18062 Kimberly Sue Court 2208 Montgomery Circle
Lake Elsinore, CA 92532 Placentia, CA 92670
(714) 674-7223 (714) 993-0647

As of August 11, 1992 our total membership is 169.

Please make the following corrections to your '92 Rosters:

PLUMMER, Joe H. (new address) WAYNE, Bobbie
1677 N.E, "A" Street 3612 Green Avenue, #8 (instead of #18)
Grants Pass, Oregon 97526 Los Alamitos, CA 90720

(513) 471-6301

WENTZEL, Walter J.

KOA Campground

Box 18

16530 Stoddard Wells Road
Victorville, CA 92392
(619) 245-1039

Milly Arvanites

It is time to start thinking CRAFTS_for our 1993 Show. We will need
new ideas and samples of items that we can make. Also, if any of you go
to Christmas boutiques perhaps you may see something that would benefit
our Craft Booth.

) We will be having plants again this year so now is the time to start
7 planting. Should you need containers we will have some available.

Joyce Martinez

ITEMS WANTED:

20" to 27" Vibra-Lap (floor model) ContempoBrand. Also, 24" Diamond Saw.
Doug Johnson (714) 538-5668
Refrigerator 14 to 18 cu. ft. in good condition. Please call Mae.

Mae Freedman (714) 774-6665
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REFRESHMENTS :

For many years it was the Searcher tradition to serve pie as our refreshment
at the November meeting. Everyone brought a pie and we all over indulged. It was
decided that this year due to the limited space we have to serve refreshments that .
it would be better to forget pie night and go with our usual coffee, punch and cookies.

In other words NO PIE.

We would like to remind members to please be careful when eating and drinking
refreshments. If YOU make a mess YOU CLEAN IT UP. We had several members down on
their knees after our last meeting cleaning up chocolate, crumbs etc that others had
spilled. We have a lovely meeting place, clean and carpeted, lets all do our part
and keep it that way.

Gwen Anes

CHRISTMAS PARTY:

Our Annual Christmas Party/Installation of Officers will be held on
Friday evening, December 4th, at Marmac's Restaurant. Tickets will be
available tonight and at the November 10th meeting. We request that all
tickets be purchased NOT LATER THAN November 16th. Further information, menu, map
and prices located on the last page of this bulletin.

Marge Jordan
George Mitchum

SUNSHINE:

Lew Gibilterra is still in Anaheim Memorial Hospital (Room 242).
Lew had knee surgery several weeks ago and seemed to be doing fine until
he developed an infection and had to have a second surgery. He's doing
nicely now but will be hospitalized for awhile. We wish you a speedy
recovery Lew. :

Bill Keyes is scheduled for surgery October 13th. This will be an
outpatient surgery (in one day and out the next). Our thoughts will be
with you Bill.

Doris Pelfrey is still recovering from her surgery. She is now able
to be up and about but tires easily and still has some pain.

Marge

IN REMEMBRANCE

It is with saddness that I must tell you that we have lost another friend and
long time member. Harley M. Wilder entered into rest September 15th, 1992 in Santa
Ana, CA. Services were held in Santa Ana, September 17th.

Harley and Evelyn joined the Searchers in 1965. Harley did a lot for the Club.
Harley taught many of our long time members how to rockhound. His knowledge of material,
what to look for, where to find it,and how to get it,helped inspire many a new member.
His enthusiasiam and knowledge rubbed off on many of us.

In later years, due to failing health, Harley and EQelyn were unable to go on
field trips or attend meetings but they still kept in touch with the club and what
was going on. We extend our sympathy to his wife Evelyn and his family.

Editor
-4 -
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IN MEMORIAM
Dennis Dean Van Kampen

May 23, 1935 . September 13, 1992
Los Angeles, California Placentia, California

The Searchers have lost a special member and friend. Dennis joined the Searchers
in March 1975. During the past seventeen years he had taken a very active part in
all of the club's activities.

Dennis was a planner and organizer and his exuberance was infectious. He served
as President twice, Show Chairman twice, Federation Delegate and Field Trip Chairman.
When he wasn't the Field Trip Chairman he volunteered many times to do the Quartzsite,
Easter, Memorial Day and Thanksgiving Field Trips.

When Dennis planned it he involved everyone on the campout and kept everyone
busy. Many will recall the Thanksgiving trip to Scotty Dog, AZ (1983). We had so
many fun things going on that some said they would be glad to get home and back to
work to rest up. Like so many other trips that he hosted we did our rockhounding but
we also had a fun filled campout.’

Dennis was also our Social Director for many years. He planned and hosted
deep sea fishing trips, beach parties, ice cream socials, Angle games, a trip to
Catalina, chartered bus trips to Las Vegas, Los Angeles' Chinatown and the L A
Museum. The list of activities he planned and got members involved in is endless.

He had been in charge of cases at our annual shows several times and did the
Awards Presentation at the Annual June Potluck for the past four years. He also
ran our bingo games at this event and furnished all of the prizes. o

We shall all miss Dennis but we'll always remember him. We extend our deepest
sympathy to his wife Connie, her three children, his mother Hazel and his brothers
and sisters.

Editor

PROGRAM REPORT:

Our Septembér program featured Floyd Zukas from the Facetors Guild. Floyd gave
a very informative talk on famous diamonds and displayed replicas of these famous
diamonds. It was a very interesting and educational program.

This evenings program on New Zealand to be presented by Marvin Mog had to be
cancelled due to an emergency.

Bill Keyes will be our guest speaker for the November program.

Jorge Hurtado -

THANKS TO ALL:

I would like to extend my thanks and appreciation to all of you for the lovely
cards and phone calls and kind thoughts on the loss of my Mom.

Alice Lux

‘_5_-
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To Our Searcher Friends

Words cannot express the gratitude and thanks to everyone for your concern
and support these past few weeks. Your phone calls, cards, floral tributes, food
and being there for me and my family in this time of sorrow is appreciated.

It was the Searchers that brought Dennis and I together. That's where it all
began. Some of the best times we shared before and after our marriage was when we
were with the Searchers. Dennis liked doing things for the club and always looked
forward to planning special events and fun things and going on the campouts. He
was looking forward to the Thanksgiving outing this year.

All of you have proven what Dennis and I have always known, Searchers are very
very special. )

Connie Van Kampen and family

THANKS FROM BILL:

It's nice to know you care. Thanks for the many cards and phone calls during
my recent emergency visit to the hospital. I am home now but scheduled for surgery
on October 13th. :

Bill Keyes

FIELD TRIP REPORT:

The Rock Swap and BBQ at Yorba Regional Park, hosted by Floyd and Margaret
was a fun day. The weather was good, the food was excellent and it was especially
nice to see some of the members who have not been able to make it out on the past
field trips. '

Our Thanksgiving Field Trip will be to Wiley's Well (Coon Hollow) area,
November 25th through 29th. Thanksgiving dinner will be POTLUCK (served at 3:00 PM).
Jay Cole and George Mitchum will be hosting this trip. There will be a chili cookoff,
kite flying contest and a pancake breakfast Saturday morning (if there are enough
griddles). George and Marge will be in camp shortly after 12:00 noon on Tuesday,
the 24th. See map elsewhere in this bulletin. More information in November bulletin.

The October field trip was this past weekend to World-of-Rockhounds to be
reported on next month,

The Field Trip Hosts
FOR SALE:
6" Crown Grinding Machine set up with 2 expandable drums and
2 corundum wheels and one 6" polishing disk, $300.00.
aﬂ.' 18" Flat Lap - Heavy Duty. Gear reduction motor (very heavy cast
%> iron) for grinding only. Custom made, $150.00.
Doug Johnson (714) 538-5668

Complete Oxygen/Acetylene Little Torch Kit (with tanks and regulators).
Cost over $400 will sell for $200.

Conrad Cone (714) 827-8675

el



November 23-29, 1992 Field Trip

Coon Hollow/Wiley Wells

Directions: Take 110 east for 4-5 hours by car or 5-6 hours by RV. Pass the Com Springs Road
exit and continue to the Wiley Wells exit. Head south on Wiley Wells Road for 9 miles where you
will cross the Bradshaw Trail. Continue south for 3 more miles and veer left into the Searchers camp.

What to bring: Food, firewood, water, digging tools, tables

Searchers Gem and Mineral Soclety assumes
no responsibility for injuries or property
damage due to accidents, carelessness, or
Acts of God. Searchers and their guests
assume all risks during club activities.

What to collect: Geodes, desert roses (chalcedony), agate, quartz xls, fire agate, etc...

NOTE: THANKSGIVING DINNER WILL BE SERVED AT 3:00 PM

W Collecting Sites

ON THURSDAY. THERE WILL ALSO BE A CHILI COOKOFF. Wiley Wells
Rest Stop
10 Desert Center
————— 30 miles
—b Blyth
\‘\20 miles— o Byihe
Ho . JAY COLE 9 miles
B Y
GE M i / Bradshaw TrfL//_
Bradshaw Trail Q\
‘;3|nﬂes
N A\ Searchers Camp
SOME WILL BE OUT THERE to Geode Fields Created by Walter Mroch
ON TUESDAY THE 24TH ' for SGMS from Desert Gem
Trails, Gem Trails of California,
previous Searchers guides and
the DelLorme Guidebook.

TAKE THIS MAP ALONG
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Hi Searchers I '

After 15,541 miles and 5% months, we returned home, ending our Alaskan trip.

In our last report we were ready to leave Tok for our return. However, we did not head
straight home but went to Haines for a last sample of Alaska. We camped in Chilkoot State
Park just east of Haines and adjacent to a beautiful lake. Leaving the truck and trailer
in Haines we took the ferry to Sitka for two days, then flew to Juneau (the Capital) for
one night, returning via ferry to Haines. Sitka was most interesting with its Russian
influence. The cruise ships docking in Juneau are big - there were four in port while

we were there.

Our last day in Haines was outstanding insofar as scenery and fishing. We camped on
emerald green Chilkoot Lake, surrounded by snow capped mountains. There were several
waterfalls and two bald eagles "whistling'at the top of a tree across the river. I caught
my limit of Pink Salmon and Dolly Vardens!! We left Alaska for good, escorted upstream
thru a river which overflowed onto the road up to two feet deep. We returned to the Alcan
Highway to Whitehorse and Watson Lake towards our return home.

Leaving Watson Lake we headed south thru Sikini Ri§er, Chetwynd, Cache Creek and Prince
Georgeot Abbotsford and on to Vancouver, BC which we toured for two days before heading
south to Whitby Island and via ferry to the Port Townsend area.

Had a nice visit with our Washington Searchers contingent, the Husbys, Norm and Marje.

They have a beautiful place in Sequim. After inspecting Norm's tile job, I've decided

to hire him to do some work at our house. We left our truck and trailer at our friends
place on Marrowstone Island and took the ferry to Victoria, BC and Butchart Gardens for
the day.

August 25th, we left this area for the trip south via Portland and west to the Oregon
coast. We camped at Newport, Oregon and dropped in on the Petrovic's shop. Visited with
Richard, our Oregon Searchers contingent at his "Facets Gem and Mineral Gallery." They
have an outstanding "class" shop on the highway - beautiful material. '

FromNewport we went south to Gold Beach, OR. Had planned on more salmon fishing only to
find they "CLOSED" the Rogue River to salmon fishing the day before. After a visit with
old friends, it was two nights at Jedeiah Smith State Park (in the Redwoods)then on to
Grants Pass with a stop at Steward State Park near Medford and one night with a former co-
worker then south on Highway 99 and home.

As those of you who have been there kncw, a trip to Alaska is a real trip of a lifetime,
especially when you can spend lots of time there. We're so glad we did not succumb to
going with a caravan with their restrictions of time schedules and staying at commercial
parks. One of the best bargains was the Alaska State Park sticker for $75 with unlimited
camping and no registration hassle. The State Parks were great. By the time we left
Alaska we spent 42 days in State Parks for our $75.

The whole trip was a tremendous experience. I hope all of you that haven't beemn, get
to take the trip.

For those fisherman planning to go after salmon there are four kinds that run in the
following order between June and August (or later), Kings (the biggest), Reds or Sockeye
(the best eating - 8-12 1bs), the Pinks (3-5 1bs) and the Silvers (15-20 1lbs). If you
have the time and patience and some background you can "bank" fish all of these. Unfor-
tunately, it takes one trip up to get the background.

Insofar as the roads, excluding all-gravel roads like the one thru Dawson City and the
Cassiar Highway (we didn't take). The only bad road was the last 100 miles of the Yukon
prior to Alaska. You just have to slow for the frost heaves (dippy-doos), pavement
breaks and chuckholes and be patient. Iwould not hesitate to do it again.

We're looking forward to seeing you all soon.

Ken and Mary Nelson

- 8 -
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JADE FIND:

The following is a snyopsis of an article which was in the "Whitehorse Star"
concerning a find of a large boulder of nephrite jade approximately 90 miles
north of the Watson Lake area. This is a part of a large outcrop of rock which
is said to gleam green - green jade.

This find is a huge nugget/boulder embedded in rock. Dennis Ouellette, staff
geologist with Northern Affairs in Whitehorse measured the piece at 577 metric tonms.
This could set a new Guinness record for nephrite jade since the current record is a
264 ton find discovered in China in March, 1990.

. The find was discovered by Max Rosequist a 47-year old Oregon man and is about
80 percent pure jade with most of it underground and is said to be compared to the
size of a large delivery truck. Rosequest owns 30 percent of Yukon Jade Limited
along with five other American shareholders. Yukon Jade Limited is a Canadian
Company.

The company will only mine small amounts to sell to their usual buyers, China,
Taiwan and Canada. High quality jade is difficult and expensive to mine since diamond
tools are required to cut. Further, if mined all at once the worth could exceed
$5 million and by doing that it would flood the market making the jade almost worth-
less.

Rosequest has contacted the Guinnes people hoping to be able to file the boulder
with them in time for their 1993 issue.

As you probably know, Jade is Alaska's official gem and is found in jewelry
and gift shops throughout Alaska.

Ken Nelson

THANKS to Ken and Mary for taking their time and sending us the very interesting
travelogues. Everyone enjoyed them.

maj

BEWARE OF DUCKITE:

Have you ever been to a gem show and observed all those beautiful rock slabs
soaking in pans of water? The water really brings out the color in the rocks, wouldn't
you agree? Well, BEWARE! Duckite might be lurking in those same pans of water! Duckite
doesn't bite, if you're careful.

Carefully reach into the water and lift out the slab you like. So far, so good.
Be very careful now...easy does it! Dry slab off completely. Now look at the slab.
How does it look when dry? What the heck is Duckite, you ask again? Well, I'll tell
you: Duckite occurs when a person '"Dwys the slab off and can see the Quacks in it!!"

via Tumbler 5/92; Owyhee Gem 3/91 & SMS Matrix,5/9
HINTS:
Mineral Oil is an excellent cleaner for selenite crystals...brightens them too.

It is also fine for preserving borax crystals so they don't hydrate, makes variscite
~ a deeper green, and improves appearance of flourite and calcite.

via Tumbler 1/92, Rocky Trails 12/90 & others
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